

## Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

August 3, 1954

### THIS WEEK:

"Towering Timber Tenderfoots" is the title of a talk to be presented by Mr. H. Milles Heber, a member of the Redwood Region Council. Don Oakleaf, now thoroughly rested after his spring trip to Europe, has the job of program chairman.

#### SAN RAFAEL:

This club's request for a transfer to Division 17 (San Francisco), the transfer to include all of Marin County, needs careful consideration by the other clubs in Division 8. Conditions are favorable for building several new clubs in Marin County and the opportunities are better now that we have a club at Petaluma. Opportunities to expand outside of Marin County are small. There is also the possibility that other clubs on the fringe of the Bay Area might ask for a transfer, if the request of San Rafael is granted. We are proposing that Lieut. Governor Batch call a meeting of delegates from all clubs in Division 8 to study these and other ramifications.

In the meantime, the Board of Directors would like to have comments from members as to what action should be taken on the request from San Rafael.

## ON TO RENO:

District Convention October 17th to 20th. 34th Annual in the Biggest Little City in the World. Special streamlined chair car train leaving San Francisco 7:20 A.M. October 17th ..... RENO ..... Get your reservations NOW ..... Hotel and will a course ..... See Relzy or Chuck or Don.

### MEMORIAL DAY FUND:

President Relzy proposed at last Tuesday's meeting that a fund be set aside each year to decorate the graves of former Kiwanians in this area. As all our funds are allocated for administrative, charitable, or youth work purposes, it is necessary to determine the source of the funds needed. One suggestion is that they be taken out of the weekly donations for charity, and that this fund be renamed "Charity and Memorial Fund." The Board would appreciate comments from members.



## Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

August 10, 1954

#### THIS WEEK:

Earl Osborn is program chairman today. He assures us that he has a speaker, but beyond that he refuses to talk. Could the speaker be in the family?

#### NEW MEMBERS:

The Membership Committee plans to induct two new members into the Club at this meeting. They are Harry Behney, manager of the "Healdsburg Bonded Adjusters" and Robert L. Malone, "Bob", principal of our new Junior High School. They will be assigned to committees and put to work immediately. We are glad to welcome these two fine members into our Club.

### HAROLD SULLIVAN:

Sully's resignation was regretfully accepted at the last Board meeting. Sully is a grand fellow and we are going to miss him. We hope that some day he will be able to rejoin the Club.

## KEEP CALIFORNIA GREEN:

Ted Kellogg reports to his Occasione has accepted the above objective of the Redwood Empire Conservation Council as a committee project.

## LIEUT. GOVERNOR BATCHELDER:

"Batch" attended our Board meeting last Tuesday and announced that a caucus will be held on Sunday, August 29, to select a Lieutenant Governor for 1955. The time and place will be announced later. President Relzy and Past President Waldo are the delegates from our Club.

## LET'S GO TO RENO:

Walt Wright heads a committee to organize the expedition to Reno on October 17. If you have never been to a District Convention, this is your golden opportunity to learn more about Kiwanis while trying your luck in other fields. You will be among friends whether you need bodyguards or transportation home. Make your reservations NCW.

## WHITE ELEPHANT SALE:

The time is getting short and we need a few more carloads of merchandise to sell. Keep looking for white elephants, and if you need help in herding them into the corral, call Chuck or Jerry.



## Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

August 17, 1954

#### THIS WEEK:

The program chairman today is Francis Passalacqua. At this time of writing arrangements for a speaker are not complete. However, you can rest assured of an interesting program, even if Francis does it himself.

## CHANGE IN PY-LAWS:

Club activities have increased to such an extent that the Board of Directors now recommends a change in the By-laws to provide for a new elective office, that of 2nd Vice-President. It is felt that this new office is needed to assume some of the chores of the Vice-President, which include supervising programs, white elephant sale, committee work and other duties too numerous to mention.

Members will be asked to vote on this change at the luncheon meeting August 24. If the amendment is approved, the new post will be placed on the election slate for 1955.

## ARMED FORCES:

Another son of our leads for legislationed the Armed Forces last week. Lee Sayre enlisted in the Air Force, and is now at the Lackland Base near San Antonio, Texas. Lee graduated from the San Rafael Military Academy as Cadet Captain last June. We wish him happy landings.

## PETALUMA CLUB:

In case you didn't hear Russ Stevens at the meeting last Tuesday, the new Kiwanis Club at Petaluma meets on Wednesday evenings — 7 p.m. — at the Petaluma Hotel. This is a good place to stop for dinner on the way back from the City.

## QUIZ PROGRAM:

If there is a member who doesn't know what important event takes place on September 2nd to 4th, he may ask President Relzy at this meeting. If Relzy doesn't know, we would suspect a White Elephant somewhere in the woodpile.



## Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

August 24, 1954

### THIS WEEK:

Walt Marshall has arranged for a talk by John Watson of Petaluma on agricultural problems. Mr. Watson, a dairyman, has been interested for many years in the effects of county, state and federal legislation upon agriculture. Perhaps he has some solution to the present dilemma of huge carry-over stocks and falling prices.

#### GEYSERVILLE:

The rip-roaring, Wild West atmosphere created by the Geyser-ville delegation at our last meeting and the prompt response by our own members in self-defense are something to remember. Geyserville couldn't have selected a more enterprising committee to advertise their Sunday picnic than Bill Bagnani, Pat Patteson, Tom Addleman and Roger Rose. We also enjoyed the company of Finnly Frisch's son-in-law, Arthur Kent, and Ross MacKechnie's son, Major Ted MacKechnie.

### WHITE ELEPHANT SALE:

The committee hunting in Alexander Valley reports bagging the following items for the White Elephant Sale:

Antique silver set
Red fox skin ready for tanning
Cream separator
Furniture - Pioneer Era
Suit of clothes in good condition
Electric heater
Et cetera - et cetera - et cetera

We would like to list next week some of the choice et cetera from other areas.

#### BY-LAWS:

In strict accordance with same, we again advertise that members will vote today on the proposed amendment creating a new office, that of 2nd Vice-President.



## Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

August 31, 1954

#### THIS WEEK:

Mr. Dale will speak on the polishing of stones. The chairman hasn't been announced.

#### SALVATION ARMY:

Celebrates the 50th American, colline founding of Lytton Home on Thursday, September 23. Over 2,000 people are expected. A barbeque lunch will be served at 12:30 p.m. on the grounds. International Leader, General Wilfred Kitching, will lay the cornerstone of the New Lytton Home Chapel at 2 p.m. Other distinguished guests include National Commissioner Donald MacMillan, Governor Russell of Nevada, and Lieut. Governor Powers of California. Heber Sainsbury has invited us to hold our regular weekly meeting in the Lytton Home dining room on this occasion. The subject is on the agenda for the next Board meeting.

#### ELMER SANDBORN:

President Relzy delivered the get-well card to Elmer at the General Hospital and explained how we missed him last Tuesday. Elmer may be in the hospital for several weeks for rest and observation. The present orders are "no visitors" and members should check with the hospital before attempting to see him.

## KIWANIS INAUGURATION:

The joint inauguration of the Santa Rosa Suburban and Petaluma Clubs will be held Saturday September 18 at the New Pacific Avenue Hall opposite Santa Rosa Junior College. The hall will be open at 6:30 p.m. for a "get-together." Dinner is at 7:30 p.m. It is hoped that the majority of our members and their wives can attend. Walt Wright has the tickets, which are \$3.00 each.

## ON TO RENO:

Advance reservations accommend one during the District Convention October 17 to 20 already exceed 2,000. At least 5,000 Kiwanians and their wives are expected to attend. Reservations should be made thru our committee headed by Walt Wright, as all the best accommodations in Reno have been reserved for Kiwanis.

#### WHITE ELEPHANT SALE:

Remember?? The sale starts day after tomorrow. We must have more merchandise to make this sale successful and provide funds for activities next year. Have you checked your attic and talked to your neighbors? If you need help in picking up the items, call Chuck or Jerry.